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CIRCULAR NO. 47/15.        29.10.2015. 
 

( For Circulation among members of the Governing Council,  
State Secretaries, and Special Invitees of AIBPARC ) 

 
( Urgent ) 

 
Dear Comrade, 
 
Sub : Follow-up of implementation of action programmes declared by CBPRO and a few emergent     
tasks before holding of the 2nd General Body at Kolkata on 15th & 16th November, 2015. 
 

1. Please note that the text of Memorandum to be submitted to the Prime Minister has already been 
displayed in the website and hard copies have been sent to members of the Governing Council. The 
urgent task before each affiliate is to make enough number of photocopies of the same and send it to the 
grassroot through respective organisational tiers, procure as many signatures as possible and send to the 
Hon’ble Prime Minister, Government of India, South Block, New Delhi – 110001.   
  

2. It has already been made known to all concerned that on a specified date and a pre-determined venue 
(in front of a particular Nationalized Bank’s HO), all retirees of a particular center will demonstrate in 
support of the demands. Each affiliate/each state committee is to take requisite amount of initiative to 
ensure that the programme succeeds in letter and spirit. A detailed report is also to be submitted to 
central office for circulation.           
  

3. We presume that necessary preparation for Dharna in Delhi has already been taken by purchase of 
Railway tickets (up and down) and by making staying arrangement of participants in Delhi.  
  

4. The meeting of the General Secretaries of affiliates held at Delhi on 5th October, 2015 took some 
important decisions which include, inter alia, that each affiliate will send the names (at least the 
members of delegates and observers) to the central office. The admissibility of the number of delegates/ 
observers has already been made known to each General Secretary. Each affiliate is also to send 
Rs.500/- per delegate/observer to central office. This is urgent. 

 
 
 

( S. R. SEN GUPTA ) 
GENERAL SECRETARY 

 


